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MEMORANDUM
To:      International Education Program Administrators

1) USCIS Issues “Special Instructions” for B-1/B-2 Visitors Seeking School Enrollment

2) USCIS Announces Change of I-539 Filing Location (Among Others)

3) H-1B Issues

· New Law, New H-1B Fee

· H-1B Count Announced on August 31, 2010 

· State Department’s Kentucky Consular Center “Audits” H-1B Approvals

4) USCIS Revises O-1 Section of USCIS.gov
5) SEVP “Temporarily Suspends” Posting Student and Exchange Visitor Departure Dates
6) Vermont Service Center to Accept I-765’s Ninety Days Prior and Sixty Days After Completion of Studies
7) “NY Times” Discusses Extension of Northern Border Sweeps
8) State Department Lists Agencies for Pakistan Aid

9) ICE Announces Special Work Authorization for Haitian F-1 Students

10) U.S. State Department Announces New Procedures for Applicants Applying for U.S. Visas at U.S. Consulates in Canada
1) USCIS Issues “Special Instructions” for B-1/B-2 Visitors Seeking School 

Enrollment  
On August 19, 2010 USCIS issued a document on its website entitled “Special Instructions for B-1/B-2 Visitors Who Want to Enroll in School.”  The publication answers the following questions: ‘Is it permissible to enroll in school while in B-1/B-2 status?’; ‘How can I obtain F-1 or M-1 status?’ and; ‘What if I am not eligible?’ The instruction specifically states “we encourage all students and prospective students to work closely with their designated school official (DSO) to coordinate the timing of applying for change of status and enrolling in classes.”  The special instructions may be found on the USCIS website or by clicking here.
Unfortunately, the instruction does not mention the long standing, but unofficial restriction against filing for a change of status, or even filing for admission at a school within three months of the entry. Therefore, by following the advice to seek counsel with the DSO, the prospective student may be admitting to a school contact within three months of the entry, which would result in the denial of an application to change status. Also, the issue of timeliness in the application process was not discussed, even though it could result in a denial, as already mentioned, or the loss of one semester. 
Of interest is that there was nothing in the instruction that pointed out that attendance at school prior to the approval of a change of status is permitted from most statuses other than B-1/B-2. NAFSA issued guidance on these instructions on August 24, 2010.
2) USCIS Announces Change of I-539 Filing Location (Among Others)
On August 3, 2010 USCIS issued notices that filing locations for form I-539, as well as forms I-140 and I-130, in certain cases, would be changed. The filing instructions for the I-539 state that beginning August 3, 2010, form I-539, by itself, must be sent to the Dallas Lockbox Facility. If the I-539 is filed with an I-129, Petition for a Nonimmigrant worker, it will still go to either the California Service Center or the Vermont Service Center. I-539s sent to the wrong location will automatically be forwarded to the Dallas Lockbox until September 17, 2010, where after they will be returned. Updated filing instructions can be found here.
An I-140 filed alone, or together with an application for permanent residence on form I-485, must also be filed at the Dallas Lockbox or at the Nebraska or Texas Service Centers depending upon the immigration classification being sought. Click here for the specific filing instructions. 
A form I-130, Petition for Alien Relatives, which is filed alone, should be sent to the Chicago Lockbox. The specific filing instructions can be found here.
3) H-1B Issues 
· New Law, New H-1B Fee
On August 13, 2010 the President signed a new law which adds supplemental appropriations for border security, and sets funding levels for the Department of Homeland Security, the Justice Department, and the Judiciary. The law, as a result of an amendment by Senator Charles Schumer of New York, establishes an additional filing, fraud prevention and detection fee of $2,000 for H-1B visas for petitioners who have more than 50 employees in the U.S. if more than 50% of those employees are on H-1B visas. In addition, petitions for intra-company transferees (L-1 visas) must pay an additional $2,250 under the same employee formula. The filing fee increase ends on September 30, 2014. NASFA posted a notice regarding this new law on August 24, 2010. The bill number is H.R.6080, Pub.L.111-230.
· H-1B Count Announced on August 31, 2010
On August 31, 2010 USCIS updated the H-1B cap count to advise that as of August 27, 2010, approximately 34,900 H-1B cap-subject petitions were receipted against the 65,000 total cap.
Further, USCIS has receipted 13,000 H-1B petitions against the 20,000 cap for aliens with advanced degrees. These numbers continue to be significantly below the totals for 2009. 
· State Department’s Kentucky Consular Center “Audits” H-1B Approvals

Under the heading of – You can never be too careful – the Kentucky 
Consular Center which, when necessary, forwards H-1B and other petition approvals to American Consulates worldwide, has announced that it is creating a new database to review petitioner websites and contact information, as well as the use of Google to confirm the existence of the petitioning office, in order to verify information in the petition. 
You may recall that USCIS charges a $500.00 fraud detection fee, and that each petitioner is investigated by immigration. Further, USCBP extensively questions H-1B beneficiaries upon their arrival in the United States. It looks like everybody wants to get in on the act.
4) USCIS Revises O-1 Section of USCIS.gov
On August 25, 2010 USCIS revised the O-1 visa section of its website. This section refers to non-immigrant visa petitions for individuals of extraordinary ability or achievement. The website section is quite useful as a general description of the category. It may be found by clicking here. 
5) SEVP “Temporarily Suspends” Posting Student and Exchange Visitor Departure 

Dates
On August 17, 2010 SEVIS released a notice, No.: 1008-01 that SEVP is temporarily suspending populating student and exchange visitor departure dates in SEVIS. Apparently, it was determined that “since April, 2010 the source data used to update departure dates in SEVIS is unreliable.” The notice stated that “Once the Arrival and Departure Information System (ADIS) office makes the requested changes, and SEVIS processing is enabled, SEVP has a high confidence that all ADIS exit records SEVIS receives and processes will reflect confirmed departures.” SEVP notes that it will continue to work with “our partner” at ADIS to ensure that the departure data is accurately populated. It was not stated whether this deadline prognostication has any relation to the timing of the roll out of SEVIS II.
6) Vermont Service Center to Accept I-765’s Ninety Days Prior and Sixty Days After
Completion of Studies

On August 10, 2010 the Vermont Service Center confirmed that they will begin conforming to Service regulations which require filing of the form I-765, employment application, ninety days prior and no later than sixty days after the completion of studies. Prior to this notice, I-765s were accepted up to one hundred twenty days prior to the completion of studies. 
The Vermont Service Center advises that if a case is denied because it was submitted prematurely, a new I-765 with fee should be filed immediately. When the new EAC number receipt is obtained, www.vsc.schools@dhs.gov should be emailed with the EAC number, student name and address with a mention of the prior OPT denial for being prematurely submitted. Vermont Service Center stated that it would “fast forward” processing.

7) “NY Times” Discusses Extension of Northern Border Sweeps
The “New York Times” of August 30, 2010 ran a first page story regarding the extension of inspections within the United States by the Border Patrol stationed at the U.S./Canadian border. Because of the increase in Border Patrol officers 

due to increased Congressional appropriations, the Border Patrol has been inspecting buses, as well as Amtrak trains which traverse the U.S. south of the Canadian border. As we all know, students have been caught up in this CPB offensive which appears to contradict recent CBP instructions that the agency should focus on criminal aliens. The “Times” article may be found here. 
8) 
U.S. State Department Lists Agencies for Pakistan Aid

The U.S. Department of State’s website lists several ways to donate to Pakistan 
Flood Relief efforts. Contributions to the Pakistan Flood Relief Fund can be made

in many ways, including text message, online, and snail mail.  The site also lists
contact information for several humanitarian organizations providing relief to

those affected by the flood. The site can be found here.
9)
ICE Announces Special Work Authorization for Haitian F-1 Students


ICE, via its website, issued a News Release on August 26, 2010 announcing 
special work authorization for certain Haitian F-1 students experiencing severe 
economic hardship as a result of the January 12, 2010 earthquake. The 

announcement states: “This relief applies only to students who were lawfully 
present in the United States in F-1 status on Jan. 12, and enrolled in an 

institution that is certified by ICE's Student and Exchange Visitor Program.”
10)
U.S. State Department Announces New Procedures for Applicants Applying for U.S. Visas at U.S. Consulates in Canada

The United States Consulates in Canada announced new procedures for applying for U.S. visas.  As of September 1, 2010 third-country applicants seeking a U.S. visa at a U.S. Consulate in Canada are instructed to visit CSC Visa Information Services. At this website, applicants will receive information (either online or via telephone) on how to start their application for a U.S. visa at a U.S. Consulate office in Canada. All services, including calling for information and scheduling an appointment will now be provided at no additional cost.
However, as of September 1, 2010, applicants will be required to pay the MRV fee before scheduling an appointment.  There is a grace period from September 1, 2010 until October 1, 2010 for those who have paid the MRV fee prior to September 1, 2010, but have not yet scheduled an appointment.  During this grace period, applicants will be allowed to use the MRV fee for appointment scheduling.  The posting may be found in its entirety by clicking here.
Many thanks for your comments, your suggestions and for referring your students, scholars and faculty members.

Please let me know if you have any questions, or if you would like copies of any of the materials covered.

Note: The information provided in this Memorandum is not legal advice. Transmission of this information is not intended to create, and receipt by you does not constitute, an attorney-client relationship. Readers must not act upon any information without first seeking advice from a qualified attorney. Neither the publisher, nor any contributor is responsible for any damages resulting from any error, inaccuracy, or omission contained herein. 
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